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July 1, 2024        

  Commander’s
Call...  Next Meeting: 5 August 2024 at 6:30 pm.

The regular meeting of Post 15 was held on 1 July 2024.  

Commander Mixon welcomed 63 members and guests to
our monthly meeting. 

Chaplain offered a prayer.

Minutes of the June meetings were read and accepted as
read.

New members and guests were introduced.

Commander Mixon then moved to committee reports.

Americanism: No Report.  

http://www.sumterpost15.com/


Baseball: Senior team is 10-5 and Junior team is 8-5.  
Season is wrapping up within the next couple of weeks 
but there is still time for all to come out and support our 
teams.  Tournament will start after the regular season is 
over. 

Softball:  No Report.

Scouts: 5 boys went to scout camp in N.C. and had a 
great time meeting other scouts from other areas and 
states.  There will be a merit badge event coming up in 
August at Dorr Farms.  Scouts are looking for donations 
such as water and sodas for the event.  If you would like 
to contribute, see Chris Koehler.   

Fair: Tim Richards gave the report for the fair-had a 
steady month in June with a revival on the grounds.  Fair 
awarded the Jim Morris award of a $1000.00 to a student
at Wilson Hall and gave up his time to help during the 
fair.  Donations for the award for next year has already 
been established.  

Home: Thanked everyone who was able to come out and 
help with the set-up for our meeting.  

Legion Riders: ROMP was held in Little River with riders 
from 13 states attending the event. A meet and greet will
be held on August 3rd at Post 15 and are expecting riders 



from around the state.  Everyone is invited to attend as 
there will be food, games and other events going on.  
Riders presented flowers to Itaska after she was injured 
while preparing our June meal.  She is on the mends but 
still has a long way to go before 100%.

Public Service: No Report. 

Publicity/ Historian: No Report-except send in pictures of 
your events.

Service Officer: No Report.

Membership: Is at 11 and is 3.63% of our goal of 330.

Post Everlasting: One member transferred to Post 
Everlasting during June. Enos Hodge.

Adjutant: New membership year has started as of 1 July 
and will be accepting membership renewals and new 
members as of 1 July.   

New business: Mr. Ted Godwin presented the scouts 
with 3 sleeping bags and will be on the lookout for other 
scouting needs in the future.

The program for the July meeting was Teacher of the 
Year.



The Post recognized Kelli Howard from High Hills 
Elementary School and presented her with a check and a 
plaque.

Having no other business, the meeting was adjourned.

Commander, Lyons  
 

 From our Chaplain... 

We had 1 member transferred to Post Everlasting in 

June: Enos Hodge. 

I am looking for volunteers for the Funeral detail. All 
veterans deserve a proper send off. Please call if you can 
assist rendering honors to our fallen comrades.  If you 
know of the passing of any member, or a member who is 
ill or hospitalized please let me know. (803) 983-9546 

Chaplain, Billy Thompson



 From our Adjutant...   

Everyone needs to reach out to veterans and invite them 
to join post 15.  I encourage all members to go to the 
National Legion web page and join “mylegion.org”. Once 
you register, you can view post newsletters, messages, 
and a calendar of events. You can also renew your 
membership on-line.   

Adjutant, Larry Lighthill

American Legion Auxiliary (ALA)
Unit 15 P.O. Box 2174,

Sumter, S.C. 29151

                                                   No Report

Next Meeting: 
8/05/2024

Serving our Veterans in love,



Ruby Williams-Times
803-316-4806
President


